
2020 Privacy and Confidentiality Evaluation
Addendum to Original Submission

Submitted Under Generic Clearance for Census Bureau Field Tests and Evaluations

Addendum: This memo is an addendum to research previously approved under the generic 
clearance for Census Bureau Field Tests and Evaluations (OMB #0607-0971). This approved 
package was titled “2020 Privacy and Confidentiality Evaluation of Web Response.”

Due to the global Covid-19 pandemic, in-field interviewers plan to ask additional questions of 
respondents in order to safeguard the health of themselves and respondents. The questions are 
based on guidelines from the Centers for Disease Control. Interviewers will not be recording 
answers to the specific health questions and will only use the information to decide how to 
proceed with an interview case. The questions are included here as Enclosure 1.

The following documents are included as attachments:

Enclosure I:  COVID Screening Statement

The contact person for questions regarding data collection and the design of this research is listed
below:

Aleia Fobia
Center for Survey Measurement
U.S. Census Bureau 
Room 5K024E
Washington, D.C. 20233
(301) 763-4075
aleia.yvonne.clark.fobia@census.gov


